BEL-RED AMBULATORY SURGICAL FACILITY

Jan Zemplenyi, MD, FACS Medical Director (425) 455-7225 1260-116TH Avenue NE, #110 Bellevue, WA 98004 FAX (425) 455-0045

June 28, 2018

Ms. Karen Nidermayer Senior Analyst, Certificate of Need Department of Health P.O. Box 47852 Olympia, WA 98504-7852 RECEIVED

CED TO AKTIMENT OF HEALTH

Dear Ms. Nidermayer:

We are adding another expansion of procedures to the previous Letter of Intent dated June 18, 2018. We are adding oral and maxillofacial surgery to Letter of Intent.

In accordance with WAC 246-310-080, Bel-Red Ambulatory Surgical Facility (BRASF), a wholly-owned ASC of the Bel-Red Center for Aesthetic Surgery, PS, located at 1260 116th Ave. NE Ste. 110, Bellevue, WA 98004 hereby submits a Letter of Intent proposing to expand the services of the existing CON-approved Bel-Red Ambulatory Surgical Facility (BRASF) to include a wider range of surgical services, including general surgery, podiatry, orthopedic, urologic, gynecological, gastroenterology, oral and maxillofacial and pain management surgical services, in addition to the current cosmetic, plastic and otolaryngologic (ENT) surgical services provided.

In compliance with the above-stated WAC the following information is provided:

1. Description of the extent of services proposed

BRASF currently provides cosmetic, plastic and otolaryngologic (ENT) surgical services. BRASF has been in continuous operation since 1993 as a Medicare-certified surgical facility, and since 2012 as a CON-approved ambulatory surgical facility at the current location. BRASF proposes to obtain expansion of the current surgical procedures provided, to allow current physicians and other physicians, who are not employees or partners of BRASF, to provide the above additional surgical services at this ASC in a cost-effective manner.

2. Estimated cost of the project

As this facility is already operational there are no capital expenditures planned or needed for this project.

3. Description of the service area

BRASF serves the King County East health care community.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. Respectfully,

Jan Zemplenyi, MD

Jan Zangha